## Our Team

Minister: Rev. Dr. Aubrey J. Botha

519-620-4415

aubrey@cpcmail.ca

Family Pastor: Timothy Gibb

519-505-2396

tim@cpcmail.ca

Minister in Association: Rev. Dr. Wayne Dawes

Music Director: Brad Paddock

paddock.bm@gmail.com

**Choir Director:** Gwen Darling

gwen@cpcmail.ca

Office Administrator: Debbie McKevitt

office@cpcmail.ca

## **Office Hours:**

Mon- Friday, 9.30 am - 12.30pm

# Large Print Sunday Service Bulletins are available at the main entrance



@CentralChurchCa



7, Queen's Square Cambridge, ON N1S 1H4 (519) 623-1080 centralchurchcambridge.ca

## October 21, 2018 10.00am

Welcome

Opening 314 God is love: come heaven

adoring

Choir Rain down

**Announcements** 

Prayer

Praise & Worship Who you say I am

Your name

All who are thirsty

Prayer Song Come let us worship and bow down

Message Timothy Gibb

Offering

Closing song Unbroken praise

## Benediction

Children are encouraged to join us in Kidzone following "All who are thirsty"

In the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, we welcome all who come to worship with us today.

Visitors are invited to sign the guest book in the foyer. Please join us after the service for coffee/tea & fellowship.

## **SERVICE AT CENTRAL**

**Greeters for today:** Lorna From

Greeters for next week: Blessings Igoboye

## THIS COMING WEEK AT CENTRAL

Lyrical Dance Practice	Today	After Service
Snr Youth	"	6.30pm
Alpha	Monday	6.15pm
Board of Managers	Tuesday	4.00pm
Worship	"	7.00pm
Prayer Group	"	7.30pm
Bible Study	Thursday	7.00pm
Choir	"	7.30pm
Women's Bible Study	Friday	10.00am
Fall Festival	Saturday	1.30-3.30pm
KW Symphony	"	8.00pm



Nursery: Infants –3 years old Kidzone: Ages 3– grade 4

Kidzone meets during the service in the fellowship hall. We engage in large group worship and teaching then break off into age based small groups for discussion and activities. Children can be picked up after the service from their small group Classrooms.

Ages 3 –5 classroom next to the Nursery

Grades 1-2 classroom opposite Minister's office

Grades 3-4 In the Riverside Loft (above library)

## **Lyrical Dance Group**

Lyrical Dance Group practice every Sunday after the worship service in the sanctuary.

#### **Hospital Visits**

Visits will be conducted by Evelyn Gordon for the month of October

	UPCOMING EVENTS		
Lyı	rical Dance	Oct 28th	After Service
Sn	r & Jnr Youth	"	6.30pm
Alp	oha	Oct 29th	6.15pm
Wo	orship	"	7.00pm
Pra	ayer Group	"	7.30pm
Bib	ole Study	Nov 1st	7.00pm
Ch	oir	"	7.30pm
Wo	omen's Bible Study	Nov 2nd	10.00am
Ro	ad to Hope Run	Nov 2&3rd	
'Do	orcas' Dedication	Nov 4th	10.00am

**The Kitchener-Waterloo Symphony** presents 'The Dark Side of Love' at Central Presbyterian Church on Saturday, October 27 at 8 pm. Featuring wonderful local countertenor Daniel Cabena, includes works for voice and orchestra by Handel, Mozart, and Rossini. For details and tickets, visit kwsymphony.ca

Copies of the fall edition of

Our Daily Bread and the Presbyterian Connection are available in the sanctuary as well as in the foyer and by the church office.



# KidZone Sundays

During the Sunday morning service kids from JK-grade 4 enjoy music, videos and activities that point us to Jesus. It's like a mini AMPED experience every week!

## Central Junior Youth Every other Sunday from Sept 30

Our new and exciting Junior High Ministry is designed for grades 5-8 and will be held every other week on Sundays from 6:30-8pm at Central Church.

## JL Crew (Grade 5-8) Starting Soon

Ever want to be involved in our Sunday morning ministries and thought that you were too young? You are never too young to help! Come join the crew and help in worship, hospitality and family ministries. Students will engage in 1 or 2 weeks of service each month and participate in 4-5 teaching/training sessions per year.

## Central Youth Sundays

A time to hang out, have fun and learn more about God. This ministry is designed for students from grade 9-12.

Ring the Bells!: Central Church has a magnificent set of chimes/bells in our bell tower. Are you interested in learning how to play them? We are looking for a few more people who could play before the service on Sunday mornings. Please speak to Alexander McIlwraith (226-218-2902 or alexander.mcilwraith@gamv.ca

## Rugged Hands Camp Kintail Weekend November 23-25

Men- teens and older please join Rugged Hands work and men's retreat weekend coming Friday November 23rd evening to Sunday 25th lunchtime.

Camp Kintail is a beautiful Presbyterian church children's camp on Lake Huron. This is a great weekend to get to know some other men you attend Central with as well as support a great camp. Please talk to Scott Mc Hardy or Ed or email Scott at <a href="mailto:ruggedhands@cpcmail.ca">ruggedhands@cpcmail.ca</a>



## **SAVE the DATE!**

Our annual Congregational Christmas Potluck Supper will be held on Sunday Nov. 25 at 6:00 p.m. to be followed by a music program organized by Gwen Darling, our choir director.

## **RUN FOR RACHEL'S HOME**

Wish us luck for next weekend!

Saturday Nov 3 5k and 10k

Sunday Nov 4 Half and full marathon

There is still time to sponsor our team, please contact:

Elsie via email aebotha@rogers.com or tel: 519-620-4415.

## **Bottle Cap Drive!**

We need beer bottle caps for a project. If you have beer bottle caps, please bring them to the church and put in the container provided on the coffee counter.





The Intermediate Christian Home -our newest outreach project-

## What is our newest outreach project?

In 2017 the Missions and Outreach Committee was approached by Valerie Cleland and Irene MacDonald with a small outreach project that they wanted to launch as a small care group at Central.

The project would involve each volunteer providing a hot main dish for about six homeless men **ONLY ONCE** in the **ENTIRE YEAR** at the Intermediate Christian Home, a registered charity run by co-founders Richard and Mirella Martin and situated in downtown Galt at 148 Grand Ave. S. This would provide a respite opportunity for the co-founders of ONE MEAL PER MONTH.2018 proved to be a great success and we sincerely thank all those who contributed a meal for this project. We plan to continue this project throughout 2019.

## What is the Intermediate Christian Home?

The Intermediate Christian Home has been welcoming homeless men since 2003. "Residents are inspired to make lifestyle changes in order to support mental health wellness and prevent recurring homelessness." They "collaborate with medical professionals and social services in each man's best interest" but "recognize that only God can change the human heart and transform lives!" The Home provides an "opportunity to explore the Christian faith and face personal struggles". Central is often visited by some of the Home's clients.

## How can you help?

Sign up on a sheet in our kitchen to provide two basic casseroles (~9 x 13-inch dishes) such as chili, Shepherd's pie, sloppy joes, meatballs in spaghetti sauce, chicken in mushroom soup, etc. for a month of your choice. Please contact Valerie Cleland for more information. She will contact you as needed.



Come for fun family activities, Richard the Illusionist, treats, candy and community as we celebrate the coming of fall together!

To make this a success we need your help. There are plenty of ways to serve. From handing out candy at a table to running an activity, we have a place for everyone to serve.

We would appreciate any donations of **nut free** Halloween candy. You can drop it off with Timothy before or after the service.

Please sign up in the Fellowship Hall following the service!"

